BERNARDS HEATH INFANT AND NURSERY SCHOOL



Summer Term Newsletter

Friday 12th May 2017

Breakfast Club - If you wish to make a booking please contact Lindees on 01727 848355

Happy Birthday



Levi, Henry H, Thomas H, Alanna, Ethan, Charlie S, Iris T, Mrs Rimmer, Mrs Fisher



Class	Feeling Proud
Heath am/Flex B	Kerr
Heath pm/Flex A	Elijah and Ava
Heartwood	Ivy
Clarence	Chloe Ahyan—5/5/17
Verulam	Jake
Churchill	Isabelle
Spencer	Joe Q
Mitchell	Alice
Ryder	James Y
Alban	Younes
Morpurgo	Rose M

Letters/Emails Sent Home



FS1 Learning Preview
Bernards Heath Bake Off
Yr 1 letter—Roman Day, 24th May

Year 2 Visit to RAF Hendon

On Thursday this week Year 2 visited the RAF Museum in Hendon. It was a chance for the children to get up close to the aeroplanes we have been learning about in our World War II theme this term. We had a wonderful day exploring and learning about the RAF and air raids. Children were receiving a stern talking to from the air raid warden about how to stay safe when suddenly an air raid siren went off and we had to evacuate to the Anderson shelter! Luckily it was just a drill. After that we tried on different RAF uniforms and talked about what it must have been like to be a pilot.

Thank you to all the staff and parent volunteers who made this visit possible.

New Learning

Children had lots of fun learning and practising rugby skills on the field last week.

A big thank you to Mr and Mrs Gomez of Try Time Rugby for giving us the chance to grow our brains in a new way!

Hot Weather

In the hope that the sun may shine and that we will be spending lots and lots of time outdoors, children should come to school with a coating of sun cream and a sun hat everyday. You may choose to leave a hat on their pegs or in their book-bags. Please also remember children need to bring their clean and empty water bottle to school every day.

If you would like to buy your child's class photo, please return your order form to the office by

Wednesday 17th May



Contact us: governors@bernardsheath.herts.sch.uk admin@bernardsheath.herts.sch.uk

Maths Games Library

Our Maths Games Library is going from strength to strength! Children are enjoying playing new games each week and are growing their maths brains. We would like you to have a look at home and see if you have any maths games you would like to donate to our library. These need to be suitable for children aged 3-8 years and must be complete and in good condition. If you have a game you would like to donate please send it to the office.

A BIG thank you to Mrs Mirante and Mrs Histed for running our Maths Games Library on Mondays at 3pm and Thursdays at 8.30am.

Childcare Choices

www.childcarechoices.gov.uk is now live!
This is the new government website which allows parents to check their eligibility for 30 hours of tax-free childcare.

Rounders After School Club

We have spaces on our Rounders After School Club on a Tuesday. If you are interested please contact Dawn or Serena in the Office

May Fair at Bernards Heath Junior School

Sunday 21st May 11am—3pm

All Infant families are welcome to come and join in the fun.

Hertfordshire County Show

If you are interested in complimentary child tickets or would like to be entered in a free draw to win a complimentary family ticket, please contact Dawn or Serena.

The draw will take place on Friday 19th May

Book Busters Club Next week Mrs Hopkinson-Badgery will



ek Mrs норкinson-васдегу will be looking at "I Want My Hat Back"
by Jon Klassen

Verge Repair, Sandridge Road Please see the attached document for more information



REMEMBER, REMEMBER		
DATE	TIME	EVENT
Fri 19th May	9-9.30am	Heath Class—Introduction to Reading
Fri 19th May	2.30pm	Phonics Screening Meeting Year 1 Parents
Sun 21st May	11.00- 3.00pm	May Fair—Junior School
Mon 22nd May	2.30- 3pm	Heath Class—Introduction to Reading
Tue 23rd May	9.15am	Heartwood Class Assembly
Tue 23rd May	2.30pm	Verulam Class Assembly
Wed 24th May	9am	Heath Class Assembly
Wed 24th May	2.40pm	Heath Class Assembly
Wed 24th May	3.10pm	PTA Cake Sale
Thu 25th May	9.15am	Clarence Class Assembly
Fri 26th May		School closed—Staff Training Day
Half Term Monday 29 May—Friday 2nd June		
Mon 5th Jun		Start of Arts Week
Sun 11th Jun		St Albans Fun Run
Mon 12th Jun		Phonics Screening Week KS1
Wed 14th Jun	6-8.30pm	Parent Teacher Consultation Evening for FS1 and Year 1
Tue 20 Jun	9.15- 10.30am	New to Clarence Class Visit Morning
Wed 21 Jun	9.15- 10.30am	New to Heartwood Class Visit Morning
Wed 21 Jun	6-8.30pm	Parent Teacher Consultation Evening for FS1 and Year 1
Thu 22nd Jun	9.15- 10.30am	New to Verulam Class Visit Morning